
The Table Below List the Most Recent Recommendations for Antibiotic 
Prophylaxis of Patients with Artificial Joints 

 
Clinical Recommendations: 
In general, for patients with prosthetic joint implants, prophylactic antibiotics are not 
recommended prior to dental procedures to prevent prosthetic joint infection. 
 
For patients with a history of complications associated with their joint replacement 
surgery who are undergoing dental procedures that include gingival manipulation 
or mucosal incision, prophylactic antibiotics should only be considered after 
consultation with the patient and orthopedic surgeon.  To assess a patient’s 
medical status, a complete health history is always recommended when making 
final decisions regarding the need for antibiotic prophylaxis. 
 
The individual patient’s circumstances and preferences should be considered when 
deciding whether to prescribe prophylactic antibiotics prior to dental procedures. 
 
Clinical Reasoning for the Recommendation: 

• There is evidence that dental procedures are not associated with prosthetic 
joint implant infections. 

• There is evidence that antibiotics provided before oral care do not prevent 
prosthetic joint implant infections. 

• There are potential harms of antibiotics including risk for anaphylaxis, 
antibiotic resistance, and opportunistic infections like Clostridium difficile. 

• The benefits of antibiotic prophylaxis may not exceed the harms for most 
patients. 

 

 

  

 

 


